Washington Park Board of Trustees Meeting
November 30, 2009

Present:  Barry Mahoney, Libby Shea, Lisa Arsenault, Mary O’Dea, Heather Ross

Not present:  John Murphy, Bob Barnes
Guest:  Rhonda Fisher

Called to order at 6:30 p.m.

1.  Secretary’s report – minutes approved as amended.  MSA
Question on A-Phase spotlights A-B-C buildings.  Option to make permanent is more costly than running electrical cords. Rob (GBP) will get quote to do initial work

2.  Preferred Vendor’s List – Rob reviewed and will add Duncan for gutters and roofing

3. Laundry machines – Mac Gray has not begun delivery – contract is to be honored.  Rob is working with Mac Gray on delivery date and payment of contract bonus.
4. Unit Owner/Tenant Form – Rob reviewed.  To be sent either with Newsletter in December or with new Rules and Regulations with pre-stamped envelope.  Pending decision on when Rules and Regulations are ready to be released.

5. Financials – received at Board Meeting – Board members will review and discuss with Rob (GBP) as needed

a.  Vote on 2010 budget as proposed – MSA  Working budget 2010 – Rob worked with Ed Medeiros (Jefferson House)
6. Management and Maintenance 

a.  Line striping – New Sealcoating coming back end of November

b. Tennis net – credited

c. Winterization – completed

d. Dover Laundry Room – plywood fixed by House Doctors
e. Laundry Rooms – Door hardware replaced by House Doctors

f. Paint and kick plates – no action voted on until Spring

7. Newsletter – Barry went over draft of key issues and topics

8. Executive session – Board members only
9. Next Board Meeting – January 25, 2010 at 6:30.

Respectfully submitted,

Lisa Arsenault

Secretary Washington Park Board of Trustees
